
Recommendation for 
Water & Wastewater Commission  

Commission 
Meeting 
Date:   

 
August 9, 2017 

Council 
Meeting 
Date:   

 
August 17, 2017 

Department: 
 

Public Works 
SUBJECT

Authorize negotiation and execution of an amendment to the existing Interlocal 
Agreement between the City of Austin and the Texas Department of Transportation 
(TXDOT) for the US 290 Improvements at Texas State Highway 71, William Cannon 
Drive, and Joe Tanner Road project to increase the amount by $214,291.55 for a total 
Interlocal Agreement amount not to exceed $1,186,147.55. (District 8) 

 AMOUNT AND SOURCE OF FUNDING

Funding in the amount of $214,291.55 is available in the Fiscal Year 2016-2017 Capital 
Budget of Austin Water. 

Purchasing 
Language: 

 
N/A 
 

Prior Council 
Action: 

December 13, 2012- Council approved an interlocal agreement between 
the City of Austin and the Texas Department of Transportation for 
relocation of existing water and wastewater lines in conflict with the US 290 
Intersection Improvements at Texas State Highway 71, William Cannon 
Drive, and Joe Tanner Road. 
 

 
For More 
Information: 

 
Jessica Salinas, 512-974-7646; Aldo Ranzani, 512-972-1122 
 

 
Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

 
August 9, 2017- To be reviewed by the Water and Wastewater 
Commission. 
 

 
 
MBE/WBE: 

 
N/A 

 
 
 



In December 2012, an interlocal agreement between the City of Austin and the Texas 
Department of Transportation (TXDOT) was executed to provide funding for the 
relocation of existing City of Austin water lines in conflict with TXDOT’s improvements to 
the US 290 intersections at William Cannon Drive and Joe Tanner Road.   
 
With construction completed, the Final Statement of Cost for the City’s portion of the 
project is $1,186,147.55 resulting in the need for an additional $214,291.55 to cover the 
balance.  These additional costs are a result of the following item quantity overruns and 
a change order. 
 
During construction, an unforeseen existing shallow 14-inch concrete steel cylinder 
water pipe was uncovered under the pavement section.  This required abandonment of 
this existing 14-inch water line and an adjoining existing 12-inch asbestos cement water 
line. A new 16-inch water line was installed in this area to allow for two way feed of the 
system.  
 
The change order also included adjustment of a 48 inch manhole that was not identified 
on the plans, extending jacking and boring of a 36-inch diameter steel casing due to 
unforeseen conditions, and other minor various item quantity overruns including 6-inch 
ductile iron pipe, 16-inch diameter factory restrained joint ductile iron pipe, 16-inch by 
14-inch wet connection, 16-inch by 8-inch wet connection, 16-inch diameter gate valve, 
6-inch diameter gate valve, ductile iron fittings, and barricades. 
 
This amendment to the interlocal agreement provides for final payment and closeout of 
the TXDOT US 290 Improvements at Texas State Highway 71, William Cannon Drive, 
and Joe Tanner Road project.  
 
The TXDOT project began construction in October 2013 and construction has now been 
completed. 
 
This project is located within zip code 78741 (District 8) and is managed by the Public 
Works Department. 

 



US 290 Intersection 
Improvements at SH71, William 

Cannon, and Joe Tanner

ZIP CODE (78741) – US 290 at SH71, 
William Cannon, and Joe Tanner 


